Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes
November 17, 2020

Present via Zoom:
Fr. Patrick Hipwell, Fr. Nick Hagen, Alison Knapp, Joshua Cunningham, Katie Schaitberger, Tom Dvorak, Mike Goodson, Casey Stephens, Missy Cullen, Andrea Chinchilla, Jennifer Metz, Nancy Johnson

Guests: Scott Hennis, Robert Wollan, Jerry Brennan, Dan Flanagan

Opening Prayer, Discipleship Prayer

Approval of Minutes from October Meeting

Announcement, Alison: In future meetings, each standing committee will give a report. If there is no news, ok to say “no update”.

Updates:

Tree Lot Update, Scott Hennis - Men’s Club
· Ready for set up this Thursday, open for business day after Thanksgiving through approximately Dec. 19th 
· Tree blessing 11/29
· 1,450 trees ordered (same as in past)
· Covid plan has been made available to all tree lot volunteers
· Wreath sales are already at $60,000.
· Contactless wreath delivery is set to go; all wreaths pre-paid 
this year
· Still looking for delivery drivers

Faith Formation and Nativity Staff, Katie Schaitberger
· No update on committee
· RCIA group is starting, 3 candidates
· Looking for Pastoral Council volunteers to meet the candidates on a brief zoom call to introduce yourself and talk about what you like about being a member of Nativity
· One more faith formation class in person before it goes all virtual in December; some parents unhappy about going virtual
· Looking for ways to bring parishioners together either in person or virtually in order to build community

Worship and Liturgy, Fr. Hipwell
· Tim Huberty’s job will be changing. On a part-time basis he will help with special projects for the priests. The replacement for Tim at the front desk will be working on the HUB in addition to administrative duties
· Christmas Eve masses will be at 2:00, 4:00 and 6:00 and midnight; Christmas Day masses will be at 7:00am, 8:15am and 11:00. All masses will be held in the church, none in the school. Masses will be livestreamed in Steiner Hall and available online. Mass attendance will require reservations. Reservations begin December 7th at 8:00am.
· In need of ushers, eucharistic ministers, etc. for these masses
· We discussed whether to update parishioners with a reminder of the Covid safety protocols at mass in light of the recent increase in community spread and decided it is a good time to do this
· Perhaps when parishioners make a Christmas mass reservation online they agree to follow the protocols

Finance, Jerry Brennan
· Parish contributions are holding up well
· Mortgage paydown is still under discussion
· Auditors presented at the 10/27 meeting; it was a clean audit and they assured the committee processes are good

School Advisory Council (SAC) Update, Kate Wenger
· 8th grade confirmation was last weekend
· All 33 classrooms have had one student out
· Kate decided to close school 2 days early for Thanksgiving in order to give the teachers a much needed break
· Covid situation is fluid and continually monitored and they will adjust the plans as necessary

Parishioner Engagement & Communication, Casey Stephens
· County Fair committee will not meet until 2021

Pastoral Care, Alison Knapp
· Alison volunteered to call elderly parishioners for a check-in


Stewardship and Development, Hub Team, Andrea Chinchilla, 
Robert Wollan, Fr. Nick
· Salesforce went live 11/2 with school and parish staff
· New release 12/1: events capability
· Upgraded marketing, “branded” for consistency
· New texting capabilities for things such as snow days
· 4 redundant systems will be retired which will save money
· Data privacy footers to be included in communications
· New parishioner process will now be an online form so that it gets acted on quickly
· Endowment Review Committee met with Catholic Community Foundation (CCF); $4.1 million total endowment
· Hub will really help with development

Facilities, Tom Dvorak
· Copper downspouts are being replaced
· Gaytee-Palmer, nationally known stained glass experts, to assess the church stained glass windows and construct a proposal for repairs
· There is a sense of urgency to complete projects due to the 100th anniversary of the church

Ad hoc committee:  One Nativity Implementation update, Jerry Brennan
· One Nativity lays the groundwork for the sustainability of our parish, allowing for improvement of the parish over time
· Recognition of June Klaphake who was instrumental in getting it done
· Jerry suggested each PC member review the final One Nativity plan 

Key Decision Items:

Charter update, Nancy Johnson
· Charters outline what we do, help staff members to make their job easier, give parishioners a sense they are being heard
· They have been brought into a consistent format
· Nancy will email them to us for review, then the charter should be sent to the staff person for review, then back to Nancy, and finally to Father 
· Goal is to have them in place by January. Please have back to Nancy by Dec. 2nd.
· Creating a Pastoral Council sub-committee to help keep One Nativity goals on track

To Do:
· Katie sending email out to council for volunteers on zoom with RCIA candidates
· Fr. Nick updating distribution lists
· Reminder that staff email addresses have changed
· Connect with your staff person and return reviewed charters to Nancy by 12/2
· Future Pastoral Council meetings will be 3rd Tuesday of each month; no meeting this December.


Closing Prayer

Next Meeting:  January 19, 2021
